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Dear Friend,

2022 has been a momentous year for us at Equal Rights Institute. We’re thrilled 
that this is the year that Roe v. Wade is no longer considered binding law in 
America. But we haven’t stopped working, and we can’t stop working; as the 
ballot questions breaking in favor of abortion rights in several states showed, 
we have more to do now than ever in order to convince our countrymen to 
protect the lives of the smallest of our fellow humans.

2023 is going to be an exciting year for ERI, but, first, let’s take a look back at 
what we’ve accomplished in the last year.

In 2021, our speaking more than doubled 
year-over-year, and it nearly doubled 
again this year. Josh and Emily delivered 
53 speeches and six seminars to audi-
ences totalling over 4,200 members, a 71% 
increase from 2021. Josh’s speaking high-
lights include serving as a keynote speaker 
for the Archdiocese of Washington DC at 
their March for Life Rally, as well as a return speaker for both the Care Net 
conference (4th consecutive appearance) and the Wisconsin Right to Life con-
ference (2nd consecutive year). He also traveled to Alaska as a speaker and 
presented at Johns Hopkins University, among other colleges.

In Emily’s first year as a speaker, she presented 39 
speeches and gave 19 interviews across nine states! 
Two of her most prominent events were the Canada 
March for Life and Oregon Right to Life’s “Together 
We Advocate” conference, as well as their “Launch” 
event in which she did a two-day intensive apolo-
getics training with high school students and took 
them to their first-ever campus outreach at the 
University of Portland.

One new highlight this year was a major increase in 
media requests. Especially after the Dobbs decision, 
media platforms—both mainstream and religious—
sought ERI’s perspective on the abortion issue, with 
the result that Emily presented our apologetics 
material on MSNBC, BBC, and EWTN (plus others).
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Since its launch last year, our Affiliate Group program has 
grown to include 36 clubs spanning 17 states and Denmark. 
Across those clubs, we have 1,572 active members; the aver-
age club has grown by 175% since joining the program. And 
the club members aren’t just learning about the pro-life posi-
tion, they’re putting it into practice. Our 19 college clubs have 
hosted 18 outreach events just in the time since Roe was over-
turned, and they’ve reached 699 pro-choice people through 
dialogue or a presentation by an ERI speaker in that time—an 
increase of around 300% from the entire previous academic year!

Our content reach is up across the board:
• TikTok is the standout content story of the year. Since launching our TikTok 

account in January, we’ve had over four million views, with multiple of Emily’s 
short videos crossing the six-figure mark! This is the social media platform of 
choice for most Millennials and members of Gen Z, so it’s hard to imagine a 
more strategic place for a persuasive pro-life voice. Short videos are driving 
growth on multiple social media platforms, including Instagram, where our 
followers have increased by almost 250% to over 4,800 and our total accounts 
reached grew 30 times to over 235,000.

• We published 127 total YouTube videos, 45 of which were more traditional 
long-form content. Our views skyrocketed 209% to over 121,000, in large 
part to reposting over 80 TikToks as YouTube Shorts. Views from traditional 
videos and live streams still grew by over 50%, headlined by our growing 
Quick Response Series (now at 29 total videos), continued podcasts and “Apologist Reacts” 
videos, and important current events pieces such as “Dobbs Court Overturns Roe v. Wade: What 
Now for the Pro-Life Movement?”



• Speaking of podcasts, our downloads are up 14% from 2021 to 16,000 (the raw number is differ-
ent from previous years, reflecting the podcast industry’s new and more accurate way to track 
statistics). Among my favorite episodes is our two-part series on “Responding to Eight Types 
of Difficult Pro-Lifers,” in which Emily and I were joined by Andrew as well as Monica Snyder of 
Secular Pro-Life. Another episode you don’t want to miss is “The Pregnant 10-Year-Old: Thinking 
Well about This Tragic Story,” in which Robin Atkins, a licensed mental health counselor, helps us 
reason through and respond to pro-choice criticisms about the highly publicized case of a young 
girl traveling to another state to get an abortion.

• We published 14 new blog articles this year in addition to our video content, with our unique 
readership increasing by 52% year-over-year to a total of 53,000. In addition to must-read 
evergreen content like “Refuting Pro-Choice Memes” and our valuable dialogue-oriented con-
tent, Andrew believes our post-Dobbs articles are among the biggest “can’t miss” pro-life con-
tent this year. Specifically, he recommends reading (or re-reading) “ERI Statement: Should Women 
Be Prosecuted for Illegal Abortions” and “Abortion and Medical Necessity: Improving the Pro-Life 
Approach.”

We also earned Candid’s (formerly GuideStar’s) Platinum Seal of Transparency for the 
fourth year in a row. We openly disclose metrics, financial data, and organizational prac-
tices in order to let you hold us accountable and show that your donations are a good 
investment in pro-life work.

Speaking of investments: thanks to the generosity of our donors, we’ve been able to bring on a video 
editor! Joshua Head joined our staff this summer and he’s already helping us edit videos, both for our 
YouTube channel and for our courses. Thanks to his experience as an effective leader of two outstand-
ing college pro-life clubs, he is also growing our Affiliate Group Program by mentoring clubs as a Club 
Coach!

Our major project for 2022 has been creating the 
Equipped for Life Academy, our new pro-life training 
course for high school students in religious education, 
private school, homeschool, and youth group settings. 
I’m thrilled to say that we have written and filmed 
the entire course, with versions for both Catholic and 
Protestant settings, and we’ve written teacher guide-
books and student workbooks for every lesson! Our 
goal is to complete production of the Equipped for 
Life Academy by mid-January.

That brings us to our plans for 2023. Our work on the 
Equipped for Life Academy isn’t done once the course 
is complete. After going through the imprimatur process, where we get official approval from a bishop 
for the Catholic version of the course, we need to put our course in front of teachers and other people 
who make decisions about curriculum for students.

We think the Equipped for Life Academy has the potential to strengthen pro-life students at a critical 
time in their lives—just as peers and culture begin bearing down on them with pro-choice presump-
tions, and before going to often-hostile college environments. The teachers who use this course are 
going to prepare thousands of Christian students, from a variety of denominations and backgrounds, to 
graciously defend the pro-life position to parents, professors, and friends.



It’s going to cost money for us to undertake the sort of strategic 
advertising necessary to connect teachers with our curriculum; 
among other things, we’ll be sending Emily to Catholic school, 
homeschool, and classical school conferences. We’re leverag-
ing connections and using word of mouth to build excitement 
already, and it’s having a great effect, but we want to do more 
to give the course as broad and successful a launch as possible, 
especially at this critical time in American discourse around 
abortion.

Your year-end gift or increased monthly donation will make this 
vision of shaping a generation of pro-life high school students a 
reality!

Our other major content project for 2023 is to update the bodily 
rights module of the Equipped for Life Course. We’ve changed 
the way we utilize certain arguments in the years since we filmed 
the original course videos, and there are new arguments that 
we’d never even heard of then that we’re excited to add.

Our final major goal for next year is to increase our organizational capacity by raising the funds to hire a 
development director. It’s been wonderful to continue adding staff members and expanding the ways 
we serve the pro-life movement. We want to keep doing those things, and one of the steps that will 
help us do so more efficiently is to hire someone who takes the lead on raising new funds and staying 
connected to donors. Development work is necessary for our organization to continue to grow and 
thrive, but it takes time. There’s a definite trade-off between me and our staff members taking the time 
to do necessary fundraising and making content, working on new projects, and training pro-life advo-
cates. We want to dedicate all of our time to changing hearts and minds about abortion, and a devel-
opment director on staff would give us the time to make that happen. 

You can help us do even more in 2023. In order to maximize our impact, we need to raise roughly 
$100,000 in new giving over the coming months. Will you consider joining in this effort and helping 
us be as effective as possible in the new year?

No matter the size of your gift, if you’re someone who has partnered with us in 2022 through your giv-
ing, thank you! We’re grateful for your prayers, your donations, and your support for pro-life advocacy 
at this critical time.

Warmly,

Josh Brahm, for the ERI staff


